## HERMOSA BEACH FRIENDS of the LIBRARY 550 Pier Avenue Hermosa Beach, California

## NEWSLETTER December 1966

Happy Tidings:

Mr. and Mrs. Myron Gazin have distinguished themselves, the year and the Library by establishing an annual gift of fifty dollars towards the purchase of books relating to Californiana. The titles will be identified by a special bookplate designed by Ruth Treadgold, acknowledging the Gazins: much appreciated contribution to the community; sunderstanding of the state.

Memorial Collection:

The friends of Frederic W. Flake at Douglas Aircraft Company have donated a memorial fund in his name to the Friends of the Library. This is to be used to establish a collection of records including music, poetry and language albums. The collection will be dedicated in early 1967, after the County Library has completed the processing of purchases. The County is also adding to the collection, according to Mr. Ronald Sigler, Audio-Visual Services Coordinator at the L.A. County Library.

Christmas Party
OPEN HOUSE at the LIBRARY

Oh, Come All Ye Faithful took lovers, habitués of the Library and especially all ye little children; Wednesday, December 21, 3 p.m. to 5 p.m.; refreshments, carolling around the tree and seasonal communion with the elves of the shelves.

Nominating Committee:

The Nominating Committee will meet in the home of Mrs. Gordon Evens at noon on January 6. Suggestions for participation on the Board will be gratefully received. Please call Mrs. John Hales, Chairman of the Committee, (FR 21510) or Mrs. Evens (FR 95932).

A Happy Holiday and the Best of All Possible New Years from the Board.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Herbert C. Corben

President